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For my practicum, I observed the BLAST site at Rita Murphy Elementary School.  I have been working at the Rita Murphy BLAST site for the past three years.  The students who have come and gone are always unique and interesting.  This year, there are many of the same students but there are also many new students that I have the chance of interacting with. Every day there is some kind of new challenge. 

We have students of multiple races, mostly Caucasian but there is one African American boy and one Philippian boy.  We don’t have any students with a diagnosed disability but we do have students who have short attention spans.  These students are a little more challenging to keep on task, especially when we are having quiet time.  Quiet time is a period of time at the beginning of BLAST that is used as time for homework and reading.  The students have a seating chart and are expected to read, color, or do homework for the 20 minutes. The students who have short attention spans tend to be loud and distracting and this causes the other students to lose their focus. One thing we did to help keep these students from distracting the rest was allowing them to only have one marker at a time during quiet time.  We put the marker bags at a different table and then every time the student would want to change colors, he/she would have to get up and walk to go get one.  Allowing these short attention span students to get up and walk during quiet time kept them focused and therefore not a distraction to the others.  Another thing we allow these students to do is move around when they are expected to be quiet for a long period of time.  For example, when we watch movies these students are allowed to change spots throughout the movie to keep them from talking.  This adaptation allows for movies and circle time to go smoothly.  
It is safe to say that our one African American student has a tougher home-life than most of the students at Rita Murphy.  One day he came to BLAST wearing the same clothes as the day before and without a snack.  A lot of our students wear the same clothes back-to-back but his were pretty dirty so I became concerned.  He also complained that he was hungry.  I found this very unusual because he normally has at least 3 snacks.  We ended up calling his mom to see if she could bring him a snack.  She expressed that the student had stayed with his father the night before and that it was his first time taking him to school.  She told us that she would talk to him and make sure it would not happen again.  Every time we have something happen with a student we make sure to inform the parents.  If a student misbehaves, we write a bad behavior report.  If a student does something good, we write a good behavior report.  If a student gets hurt, we write a hurts & hugs report.  Any time we write a report we talk with the parents when they come to pick their child up and walk them through what happened. 
In my classroom, I will make sure to keep the parents updated on how their student is doing when it comes to their progress academically and their behavior in the class setting.  This way if a student is struggling I can get the parents involved and we can work on getting the student to proficiency. 
Overall, this experience has helped me with my classroom management skills.  It has opened my eyes to how important it is to have good relationships with the students so that they feel comfortable talking to me. Working at BLAST has also taught me how to be patient and forgiving and I strongly believe that these two skills will make me a better teacher in the future. 
